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SAFETY DIRECTIVE 

 

No. SD 2019.02 

 

Date of issue: 12th December 2019. 

 

SUBJECT: Gyroplanes fitted with aluminium main rotor blades made by Aviation 

Artur Trendak Company or Cellier Aviation Company. 

 

Refer to the attached Safety Directive Nr SP -0004-2019-A, issued by the Republic of Poland 

Civil Aviation Authority. With immediate effect, all Australian gyroplanes of this type are 

grounded, pending the completion of the corrective actions described in the above referenced 

Polish Safety Directive. Please note the requirements include dye penetrant inspection of the 

root part of the blades prior to the next flight, on-going frequent inspections and limited 

service life. 

 

Jeff Blunt 

ASRA Operations Manager. 
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